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METRO SKATERS HOCKEY LEAGUE

Monthly Meeting Minutes for May 31, 2001

Location:  Farmington Hills Arena

Date and Time: May 31, 2001, 6:30 p.m.

Next Meeting: July 12, 2001, 6:30 p.m., at Farmington Hills Arena.

Attendees:

Ann Dobija


President

Jan BenDor


Recording Secretary

Terry Mathews

Vice President

Michele Monson

Treasurer

Tammy Callahan

Vice President

Renee Dobrzelewski

Sandra Gasior


Livonia Novice team

Carmen Donaldson

Livonia Novice team

Elaine Harrison

Freeze

Julie Tilli


Bruno’s

Susan Butler


Capital Crush

Denise Weaver

Capitols-Novice

Darleen Darvill

Metro Blades

Melissa Landon

Nighthawks

Donna Skelcy


Righteous Blades

Kim Godfrey


Barracudas

Chantal Kelly


Iron Maidens

Pam Kangas


Iron Maidens

Patty Formosa


Sting

Sherri Wright


Ice Pack

Sarah Schoen


Ice Dogs

Torri Crummel

Devils

Colleen Moran

Wildcats

The meeting came to order at 6:45 p.m.

The April meeting minutes were accepted on a motion by Patti Formosa, seconded by Kim Godfrey, and passed unanimously.

Treasurer's Report:
· Michele Monson attended a workshop on QuickBooks, and has plans to enhance her reporting.  She will set up each team as a "customer" account and will want to record each team's manager name and full information.
· Michele distributed a Balance Sheet report showing that the League has  $7,909.62 in current assets, and a profit & loss report for the Ruicci Cup Tournament.
President's Report:

· Web Site:  Ann applied minutes, the proposed new by-laws, players needed, tournament info, etc.  Will update the site with Statistics, Ruicci Cup info and division re-structuring info next.

Old Business

Ruicci Cup  Final Wrap-up:
Patty F. volunteered to help place tournament photos on the league web site.  Darlene's photos were developed onto a CD so are available in digital form for the site.

Darlene reported that some shirts are left over.  They can be sold next year since there is no year printed on them.  Ann will post the availability on the web site.  The referee quality problem, discussed at length at the April meeting, has no easy solution.  Darlene collected all the materials for the creation of a Ruicci Cup Tournament Guide Book.

· Corporate and Tax Exempt Status:

· Feedback on proposed bylaws, updates.  The new Board will need to re-adopt the Playing Regulations after it votes in the new By-Laws.  Susan Butler recommended that the definition of member should specify a certified athletic trainer, not just "trainer," in Article V.  There should be clarification of who can be a member of the Board.  There was consensus that the Board Membership definition should be broadened to include any qualified person.

· Nomination and election of new six-member Board of Directors – Members at Large.  Ann heard from a couple of members with nominations before the meeting.

· Nominations prior to the meeting:  Joanne Lukasik, Michele Monson, Ann Dobjia, Terry Mathews, Lisa Chiodo

· New nominations: Patty Formosa, Colleen Moran

· Each team wrote the 7 names on a paper and voted for up to six Directors – Members at Large.  VP Mathews tabulated the votes.    The Directors – Members at Large elected were:  Ann Dobija, Terry Mathews, Lisa Chiodo, Patty Formosa, Colleen Moran, and Michele Monson.

· At the new Board's first postseason annual meeting, the Board will elect its officers, plan remaining details for filing for Michigan nonprofit status and Federal 501c (7) status, adopt formal bylaws, adopt playing rules and regulations, and decide on its meeting schedule for the year. The Farmington Hills Ice Arena Gift Basket decided on at the last meeting was in fact delivered to the staff as a thank you for the Arena's donation of free use of the meeting room for the past two years.
New Business

· Ann reported that there are up to four brand new teams that want to play in a true novice level in the MSHL.  This will be considered in the restructure of the League.  

· Letters of Intent – include preliminary roster (info on the players and wish list of placement).  E-mail to Ann at adobija@visteon.com by July 31st.  The Board of Directors will review and notify teams of their acceptance into the league prior to the preseason organizational meeting in August.

· Teams' League fees will be due by the preseason organizational meeting in August.

· The League will formalize the formation and composition of team divisions at the preseason organizational meeting in August.

· Division representative directors will be elected at the preseason organizational meeting in August.

· Division game schedulers will be appointed at preseason organizational meeting in August.  There will be first half and second half season schedules so that teams can be moved if their division placement has not been appropriate.

· Julie Tilli distributed a position paper advocating that the League include 18 and 19 year olds.  Members discussed the issue, which has been raised in the past.  Many felt that these young women should remain in the Midget division.  Lowering the average age of the League would, some felt, alienate the older players, and create a risk of injury due to immature behavior.  Julie suggested that teams be limited to only two under-20 players in order to limit this influence.  It was suggested that a new League be formed to incorporate this age group, which has unique needs and tends to be transitory.  MAHA has appropriate teams, but players will need to travel in order to play on them.

· Goalie mask standard and USA Hockey waiver.  OHL Women's Hockey gives reciprocity for USA waiver, but a ref in Hamilton, ONT, Canada refused to let a goalie play with a cat-eye mask.  The tournament director could not overrule the ref.  Ann will ask Sue McDowell for guidance on how to deal with such a dilemma.

· Patty Formosa will be the new Women's Director for MAHA.  She will not be able to do MSHL registration, unfortunately, because she would then have to register all the female teams in Michigan.  USA Hockey District registrars are a severe problem, and many teams have had frustrating experiences.  If you are in a district that was bad last year, and you get delays again, you can try another district.

Items of Interest:

· Refer to the Web Site for any updates with regards to the planning items and dates.
Next  Meeting:  Board of Directors' Annual Meeting

· Tentative date July 12th, 2001
Motion to adjourn by Kim Godfrey, seconded by Pam Kangas, and approved and adjourned at 8:15 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Jan BenDor, Recording Secretary

